
 
 

The Corporation of the City of Cornwall 

Regular Meeting of Council 

Report 

 

Department:  Corporate Services 

Division:  Clerk's Division 

Report Number: 2020-270-Corporate Services 

Prepared By: Debbie Caskenette, Deputy Clerk 

Meeting Date: February 24, 2020 

Subject: Temporary Street Closure – International Men’s March  

 

Purpose 

To allow for a temporary street closure of Pitt Street, from Third Street to Second 

Street on Saturday, June 13, 2020 from 10:00 a.m. to 1:00 p.m. 

Recommendation 

That Council approve the temporary street closure of Pitt Street, from Third 

Street to Second Street on Saturday, June 13, 2020, from 10:00 a.m. to 1:00 

p.m. subject to the requirements contained in the City’s Corporate Policy on 

Temporary Street Closures for Special Events. 

Background / Discussion 

The Sexual Assault and Support Services for Women S.D. & G. will be hosting its 

‘Walk a Mile in Her Shoes’ International Men’s March scheduled for Saturday, 

June 13, 2020 from 10:00 a.m. to 1:00 p.m. 

The request is for a temporary street closure of Pitt Street from Third Street to 

Second Street .The intersection at Third Street will remain open. 

  



 
 

Pursuant to the City’s Corporate Policy on Temporary Street Closures for Special 

Events, organizations are responsible to provide written notice to all residents 

and businesses within the geographical area of the requested street closure with 

a copy of the proposed detour rate.  Should Council approve the request, a 

notice will be distributed with a copy to the Clerk’s office.  Anyone having any 

objection to the street closure must file a written objection within ten days of the 

date of the letter.  

An email was circulated to city departments requesting their comments to the 

request.  Cornwall Transit objected to the original request for a closure of Pitt 

Street from First to Second Streets.  Discussion took place with the organizing 

committee and they had no objection to changing the location of the March to the 

northern block to alleviate any disruption to transit services in the downtown core. 

Should this request be approved, the organization will be responsible to comply 

with the City’s Corporate Policy on Temporary Street Closures for Special Events 

including notification, public advertisement, contacting all emergency services, 

arrange for detour routes and temporary signage, commercial general liability 

and indemnification. 

 

  



 
Report Approval Details 

Document Title: Temporary Street Closure - International Men's March - 

2020-270-Corporate Services.docx 

Attachments: - Temporary Street Closure - SASS International Men's 

March.pdf 

Final Approval Date: Feb 14, 2020 

 

This report and all of its attachments were approved and signed as outlined below: 

Manon L. Levesque - Feb 14, 2020 - 10:09 AM 

Maureen Adams - Feb 14, 2020 - 3:31 PM 


